



FOR HIGHGATE
HIGHGATE NEIGHBOURHOOD FORUM

**Highgate Neighbourhood Forum
Committee Meeting Tuesday 4 April 2017 at 7.30pm
48 Cholmeley Lodge, Cholmeley Park, N6 5EN
Minutes**

Attendance: Maggy Meade-King, Louise Lewis, Alicia Pivaro, Michael Hammerson, Allan Rapley, Martin Adeney, Neil Perkins, Richard Webber, Martin Narraway

Apologies: Hannah Liptrot, Cllr Liz Morris, Simon Briscoe, Antony Grossman, Dan Stranescu, Ian Henghes, Christopher Riley

1. Minutes: Approved from last meeting (2 Feb, 2017)

Matters Arising:

- AV equipment stored at Lauderdale House – contact Stuart (events manager) or Alex (ass. Events manager)
- Assets of Community Value – The Victoria – difficult to argue community value, possibly contact Haringey ?
- Signage – awaiting Ward Budget monies from councils
- Parking – new residential spaces by end April, legal challenge to Bank proposals
- T & T – template for monitoring actions produced by SB for use on other plan sections

2. AGM organization

It was noted that:

- Speakers – yes from Catherine West MP (Lab), Cllr Liz Morris (Lib Dem), inviting Cllr Sally Gimson (Lab) as a no from Keir Starmer MP (Lab)
- Poster – getting 15 laminated for noticeboards and Highgate Vet window + more non laminated
- AV – Hannah + Alex
- Welcome Table – Louise
- Minutes – Christopher
- Finances – Neil
- Chairs Report – Maggy

3. New Committee

It was noted that:

- New designation needed as Forum ends in Dec 2017
- New members to invite – Adam Garfunkel, Sarah Butterworth (Highgate School), Katherine Ives (Lauderdale House)
- Joint committees on planning and transport HS + HNF
- CIL monies – Events, High Street Action Group



- Chairs role – monitoring the plan and making amendments, apply for redesignation, CIL monies, co-ordination of sub-groups and actions

4. Financial Statement

It was noted that:

- Current statement £293.73
- Awarded grant to cover referendum materials and campaign costs

5. Planning referendum campaign

It was noted that:

- 10A – exhibition with people manning it
- film of designated sites with drone – concerns over legality?
- Idea of boundary walk – and/or other walks around key buildings or green spaces?
- Check where polling stations will be
- Noticeboards – including St Augustines
- All committee members to be involved in Referendum campaign
- Event to promote postal vote?

6. Other activities

It was noted that:

- Air quality – campaign continuing and second set of measurements to be published
- Archway Action group and Highgate Street Action group – continuing to work on various actions including High Street survey
- Signage – funds from Haringey confirmed, working with Camden, Highgate Cemetery and Dartmouth Park NF to create co-ordinated project
- Coffee and computers – been successful
- Pub Club – visited every pub over last year

7. The Forum post-plan

It was noted that:

- Forum should continue
- Some work to be done on best focus for Forum in co-ordination with other key orgs eg. HS planning committee
- Role of chair

8. AOB

It was noted that:

- SB T&T document to be discussed at joint group meeting with HS, with recommendations
- Wellington roundabout/American Car Wash site
- Next meeting tba